
Consell de Formentera unites behind proclamation on Europe's migrant crisis

At the August plenary assembly held today, members of the Consell de Formentera came
together to make a statement about the migrant crisis in Europe. Councillors reaffirmed “the
Consell's commitment to human rights and solidarity with society's most vulnerable”.

  

In the statement, councillors voiced “their full-throated rejection of the statements, attitudes and
political convictions of the Italian interior minister, Matteo Salvini” concerning migrants picked up
by the ship Open Arms. “The uniqueness, diversity and welcoming spirit of the people of
Formentera stand in diametric opposition to the patent lack of sensitivity and empathy in Mr
Salvini's words”, it continues. Councilmembers also included in the statement a plea to the
Spanish government to “take a leadership role in European Union policies, pushing for
migration policy that is driven by the will to safeguard the human rights of those fleeing conflict
and persecution”.

  

Cross-party support was likewise secured for two proposals from the senior cabinet councillors.
The first includes a plea to upgrade and reinforce Formentera's land and sea security corps in
summer. Infrastructure, industry and interior councillor Josep Marí stressed that the seasonal
spike in tourist activity made “reinforcements necessary to ensuring the safety” of Formentera's
people, waters and environment.

  

Assembly members voted in unison to urge the Balearic ministries of environment and
agriculture to take steps to improve operations at the waste water treatment plant and to
coordinate them with upgrades at the osmosis and filtering plant in order to deliver a
better-working irrigation pond.

  

Unanimity likewise marked the vote on a proposal from Sa Unió to promote 'Smoke-free
beaches'—a Govern balear programme of health and environmental safeguards. According to
environment councillor Antonio J Sanz, the Consell de Formentera has already taken steps to
join the drive and a study will be undertaken to determine which beaches might be part of the
measure next year.
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An announcement was also made before assembly members regarding the temporary
appointment of Daniel Azagra as head of communication.

  

Support for code of ethics
Minutes before the day's session began, councillors signed their pledge to uphold the Consell
de Formentera's Code of Ethics and Good Governance, which received final approval at last
month's full-house assembly and has already been published in the regional gazette (BOIB).

  

The document sets forth values and standards of behaviour for administration officials to follow
while on the job. It also establishes a system for checks and revisions to ensure the initiative's
success, part of a bid to make local government transparent, effective and efficient.

  

30 August 2019
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